Hard Fought Victory for ELCL – Now What?
By Rob Moore, East Lake Community Library Board of Advisors

In case you haven’t heard by now, the Pinellas Board of County Commissioners voted on May 21st to grant the East Lake Community Library its own source of funding by passing an ordinance creating the East Lake Library Services District.  In short, it means that the residents of East Lake, having long sent the vast majority of our library taxes to the rest of the county, will get to keep those funds where they belong:  in East Lake.
As one might imagine, the thought of having additional funds with which to operate the library has many giddy with excitement.  Grand plans to add additional hours, expand the building, replace old equipment, etc., abound.
While the news is certainly exciting, it should be noted that, while the funding will increase beginning with the new fiscal year on October 1, it still remains below where it was in years past.  As of now, the funding is projected to be approximately $661,000, an increase of roughly $225,000 per year.
Over the past couple of months, the Board of Advisors has been discussing and developing the library budget for Fiscal 2014.  In those discussions, we have been focused on addressing those items we determined to be immediate needs such as longer hours of operation and re-building the depleted reserves.
The next step is to develop a longer term plan to provide a framework for the future.  It is absolutely critical that we involve as many people as possible so that all have any opportunity to provide input.  Therefore, in conjunction with the Friends, the Foundation and others, we have developed a short survey to start the process.  It is our desire to collect as much information as possible through the survey, and, we hope, a series of focus groups throughout the community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There is a link to the survey on the library website at http://www.eastlakelibrary.org.  In addition, links have been sent out via social media (Facebook, Twitter, etc).  While we prefer that you take the survey online as it will make it easier for us to tally the results, we certainly understand if you would rather fill out the survey manually.  We will place copies at the library, or if you prefer, we will be more than happy to email a copy to you.  If you would like a copy emailed to you, please call the library at 727-773-2665 or email Rob Moore – robmooreelcl@outlook.com.


